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Public domain improvements 
We are delivering a package of public domain improvement works that will assist students, school staff 
and visitors to access the new school buildings and improve amenity in the local area. The safety of 
students, school staff and the local community is our highest priority. 

Works to re-start Monday 13 November 

As advised in our October works notification, public domain improvement works on Hermitage Road were 
temporarily paused due to the discovery of an undocumented inground pipe.  

Works are set to re-start on Monday 13 November 2023 and will include: 

 continuation of trenching for new Sydney Water watermain diversions 
 new cabling for the relocation of Telstra and Optus assets 
 starting construction of footings for the new footpath.  

Please refer to the map overleaf for the location of works. 

Traffic, parking and access changes 

As previously advised, there will be changes to pedestrian and vehicle movements along Hermitage Road 
from Victoria Road to Rhodes Street. These changes include: 

 Traffic control to ensure the safe movement of pedestrians and traffic.   
 Temporary changes to traffic movements or parking, which are clearly signposted and monitored by 

traffic controllers. 
 Impacts to parking and traffic movement in the direct vicinity of the works. 

We anticipate these works will be finished in early 2024.  Ongoing notices will be issued to provide 
regular updates and advise if there is a change to the works as a result of factors outside the control of 
the project.  

Standard working hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work 
will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise advised. 

Further information 

For further information about the project, please visit the website at 
edu.nsw.link/MEEP or scan the QR code.  

You can also call or email us during business hours using the contact details 
below.  
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Location of works 

Approximate location of work is highlighted in red. 
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